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EYE ON THE LEGISLATURE . . .


Wrap-Up – June 15, 2009
   

This week’s edition is the final for the 2009 legislative session.

Senate Bill 09-228:  This is the bill, according to the Republicans will lead to Colorado to California-style taxing and spending.  The Governor says no, and signed SB 228 which made its way through the legislature with the title, “Concerning an Increase in the Flexibility of the General Assembly to Determine the Appropriate Use of State Revenue.”  SB 229 removes the 6% cap on growth of the state’s budget.  Incoming Senate Democratic leader John Morse, D-El Paso, indicated SB 228 is just the beginning of his party’s fight to change the public minds about the state’s other constitutional taxing and spending limits.  Republicans still maintain it “guts finding for the state’s backlogged transportation system.  Revenue in excess of the 6% amount would have gone to transportation and other critical capital projects.  Nevertheless, Governor Ritter did not see it quite that way and signed SB 228 on June 3rd.  SB 228 will no doubt be the Republican mantra to “dog” Governor Ritter’s re-election campaign.  

House Bill 09-1310:  Signed by Governor Ritter on June 2nd, to be known as the Colorado Employment Security Act, HB 1310 means the state will be collecting more taxes as the bill creates a division within the Division of Employment and Training in the Department of Labor to investigate and correct the misclassification of employees as independent contractors.  Bu misclassifying employees as independent contractors, employers avoid paying employment taxes to Colorado, and also gain unfair competitive advantage over businesses that properly classify employees and pay appropriate taxes to the state.
Senate Bill 09-016:  Postponed indefinitely (killed) on April 17th, SB 016 would have provided a five-year property tax exemption for personal property used to harvest, transport, process or market timber killed by bark beetles.”  

Senate Bill 09-130:  Postponed indefinitely on May 1st, SB 130 would have established a charter school in the state with the specific charge of serving children with autism.

House Bill 09-1274:  Deemed lost on May 6th, HB 1274 would have removed the death penalty as a sentencing option for a defendant convicted of a Class 1 felony in Colorado, with the savings going toward funding the cold case homicide team in the Colorado Bureau of Investigation.

House Bill 09-1283:  Deemed lost on March 2nd, would have increased the penalty for careless driving resulting in death, from a Class 2 misdemeanor traffic offense to a Class 2 misdemeanor.  

House Bill 09-1302:  Postponed indefinitely (killed) on March 26th, HB 1302 would have required state agencies purchasing steel products to give preference to products manufactured or fabricated in Colorado.  
House Bill 09-1344:  Deemed lost on April 22nd, HB 1344 would have adjusted for inflation the limitations on medical negligence damages as statutorily set in the Health Care Availability Act of 1988.  


And that’s a wrap, as they say in the movies, for the 2009 legislative session.  Next week, Seeing the Round Corners returns to run for the rest of 2009.  

The reader’s comments or questions are always welcome.  E-mail me at doris@dorisbeaver.com. 
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